
REPORT OF THE DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENT 


To the Lead Member for Environment 
On 23rd June 2008
And the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services
On 30th June 2008

TITLE:   Bereavement Services Capital Expenditure 

RECOMMENDATIONS:


· That Lead Member approves the release of £90,000 expenditure against capital allocation for the replacement of emissions equipment at Agecroft Cemetery and roads and pathway repairs, within the Cemeteries 


	


CONTACT OFFICER:
Neil Buckley 0161 736 2512

DETAILS 

In accordance with ‘pollution prevention and control regulations 2000’ annual emission tests need to be undertaken at Salford’s two crematoria. These tests and other regular inspections, are undertaken by the authority’s regulatory body within the Directorate Public protection team and rely on effective emissions monitoring equipment on both sites.  
There have been major issues with this equipment at the Agecroft site for some period of time, but following inspections in 2007 and 2008, the emissions tests at Agecroft have repeatedly failed, resulting in Salford City Council committing an offence under section 32(b) of the regulation.     

The Bereavement Service business plan has identified the need to replace the monitoring equipment at both sites, but it was envisaged that at Agecroft Crematorium the equipment would last until the cremators were replaced, as part of the Mercury Abatement programme, which legally has to be completed by 2012. As such an allocation was put into the capital plan for 2008/09 to replace the equipment at Peel Green. However following close assessment and review by the Public Protection team, it has been identified that immediate action at Agecroft is required and that the work at Peel Green can be deferred.   

A detailed specification has been prepared and three quotations received, with the chosen company offering the greatest level of detail, value for money, and being technically being considered the best option. It has also been agreed with the chosen contractor that the equipment to be installed within Agecroft Crematorium, will be moved to Peel Green on completion of the Mercury Abatement programme, when new emissions equipment will automatically be fitted at Agecroft as part of that programme. There will therefore be minimal future cost in terms of having to equip Peel Green in the future. 
Unfortunately the quotation has come in higher than the initial capital estimate, at £70K instead of the projected £35K. It is therefore proposed that the additional £35K be diverted from capital monies being proposed for roads and pathways in the cemeteries.
From an allocation of £230K capital expenditure for 2008/09, the revised allocations are as appropriate:

· £140K headstone Repairs – previously approved by Lead Member
· £70K Emissions Monitoring

· £20K Roads and Pathways  

Lead Member approval is sought to release the capital to progress these actions. 
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